

March 15, 2017

Mr. Amine M. Daouk Brummana High School Cultural Society Makassed Philanthropic Islamic Ass. in Beirut P.O.Box 11-5832 Beirut, Lebanon

Dear Mr. Daouk,

We did it! More than 3,700 alumni, faculty and staff, members of the Lebanese community, and several very special friends of the university located in 31 countries helped us to close the "Fulfilling the Promise" campaign at \$103.9 million.

Thank you so much for being a part of the Lebanese American University (LAU) community and believing in us. Because of your support of our institution, we are enabling LAU to rise even higher and excel further on so many fronts.

Indeed, the incredible generosity of our donors and the hard work of our LAU family have allowed us to do things we only dreamed of, and for that we are thankful and ever more excited to continue on this journey.

We invite you to read in detail the successes and achievements of the campaign -- that you made happen -- in the enclosed special edition LAU Magazine.

While this campaign has ended, it is really only the beginning for us at LAU. Therefore, we again extend our gratitude for coming along on this mission, and are ever so hopeful for what is to come.

Gratefully yours,

Joseph G. Jabbra, Ph.D. LAU President

t Dr